## CITY COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA ITEM XIII



## May 4, 2015 City Council Meeting

Subject: Open Enrollment Plan for the Franklin School District

Attached is an email from Supt. McKenney concerning the Open Enrollment Plan and a timeline for implementation of the plan.

Motion: "I move that the Franklin City Council schedules a public hearing for Monday, June 1, 2015 at 6:05 p.m.

Mayor calls for second, discussion and the vote.

## Sue May

From:

Robyn Keane <rkeane@sau18.org>

Sent:

Friday, April 24, 2015 2:32 PM

To:

'kenmfield@metrocast.net'; Elizabeth Dragon; Judie Milner

Cc:

Sue May; Amanda Bergquist; Angela Carey; Charles Carey; December Fortin; Ed Cogan; Greg Husband; Lisa Tremblay (Itremblay109@gmail.com); Nancy Coffin; Peter Heath; Robin Gargano; Shelly Henry - AOL; Tamara Feener; Tim Dow; Jay Lewis; Kevin Barbour;

Michael Hoyt; Richard Towne

Subject:

Open Enrollment for Franklin School District

RE: Open Enrollment of Franklin School District

Please be advised that the Franklin School Board voted to pursue an open enrollment plan for the Franklin School District pursuant to the provisions of RSA 194-D. The Franklin City Council is required to approve any such plan. More information will be provided as events develop.

The suggested timeline for the implementation of this open enrollment plan is as follows:

5/18/2015:

Franklin School Board votes to designate some or all of its schools as open enrollment schools and

adopt the provisions of RSA 194-D.

5/21/2015: Notice of Franklin City Council public hearing on 6/1/2015 regarding establishment of Franklin open enrollment schools shall be posted in 2 public places and published in the newspaper (subject to approval of this date by Franklin City Council).

6/1/2015:

Franklin City Council holds a public hearing establishing the Franklin open enrollment plan (subject to

Franklin City Council accepting this topic for its agenda).

6/22/2015:

It is requested that Franklin City Council hold a special meeting on this date to vote to establish a

Franklin open enrollment plan for its school(s).

7/1/2015:

Franklin Public Schools will become open enrollment school(s) subject to any limitations in the open

enrollment plan.

Robert A. McKenney Superintendent of Schools

Robyn Keane
Administrative Assistant
SAU #18
Franklin and Hill School District
119 Central Street
Franklin, NH 03235
rkeane@sau18.org
934-3108, x4414